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Praises – Rejoice with us! 
v BIEM is excited to have made an initial delivery of Bibles and related materials to former Muslims in 

order to assist them in evangelizing a particularly restrictive nation. (Forgive the vagueness; we’re 
being elusive for a reason.) May the Lord use His Word to save souls! 

v From Goncharovsk, Ukraine, Alexander Petrenko excitedly reported that the results of his wife’s 
medical tests do not show any cancer doctors had feared might be there. Another praise: For now, he 
can continue to rent the same room where he’s been holding children’s meetings. Thanks for praying! 

v From Belarus: “Step by step, we’re building a Sunday school. We’ve already enclosed it, and now 
inside the plasterer is working. Please pray that this building will be filled with children, that God 
will bless all those who work with the children. This is very important.” 

v In the country of Georgia, the Hoblitzes had requested prayer for a neighbor. They report, “Our 
neighbor who has cancer did get treatment (Lasha found a government source for financial aid for 
her, and our church, poor as it is, contributed too), so she is getting another treatment.  Please 
continue prayer for her.  We will send more news as it comes.” 

Prayer – Pray with us!  

v Natalie Tuttle says God has done “a marvelous work” in restoring strength after back-to-back 
surgeries. However, the Tuttles still face big decisions concerning future treatments and options. One 
option is a specialized medical center in Basel, Switzerland. Please continue to pray.  
 

v In Otradnoye, Russia, Oleg Vladyko lists these needs: “We need to raise $1000 to finish the work on 
the sides of the building. Prayer for the orphanage ministry. We are meeting with the children outside 
of the compound in small groups since the new director is not ready to meet with us at this time.”  

 
v One of our active former Muslims in Central Asia is Pastor Eagle. He has seen good spiritual fruit 

with souls turning to Christ. However, the local police are questioning all the neighbors about him in 
their efforts to find any accusation against him. Pray for him and his wife. Meanwhile, Pastor River 
has 5 groups to which he ministers. They baptized 10 people this past summer! 
 

v In St. Petersburg, Russia, Vitaly Keller says, “Pray for me to regain strength after the surgery. I had 
kidney stones removed. Still a lot of pain in my left kidney. Pray for two brothers whom I am 
discipling currently, Roman and Kirill. Pray that they in turn would be able to disciple others, who 
would disciple even further. Pray for a new Bible Study group meeting at our home. These are people 
who would not agree to visit the church, but agreed to come and read the Bible in our home. Pray for 
Dana, our daughter. She is the only Christian in her class of 32 kids.” 


